Ball Family Newsletter

December 2018



A special message from Bill & Judy

We are blessed to have a wonderful family! In December we shall spend a few days in Quebec visiting Judy's family. Her mom is now 86 and has good health.

Time with Kim & Dan is always a treat. They live in Kitchener which is usually about a 20 minute drive from us. There are many sporting events (hockey & ultimate Frisbee) and ways to help each other. It's our joy to do life together.

In April we are planning a trip to South Sudan to see Chris, Karyn and the three grandchildren. Judy traveled back with them last January after Kate was born. She assisted them in getting relocated in the new MAF compound. Bill hasn't seen Juba and is excited to go.

We both are doing well and enjoy serving with SGA Canada. Every day is different and we have the privilege to meet so many fantastic people.



Ministry Moments:

- **SGA-US Board Meeting**September 10th we met with the U.S. team. This cooperative spirit has established some good friendships as we labour together for God's glory.
- Albion Hills Bible Church
 The partners in Caledon have warmly welcomed us once again as we shared from Sept. 23-Oct. 14. Doing church in a barn is a unique experience!
- Temple Baptist, Cambridge On Oct. 21st we enjoyed a great day with a growing congregation right close to our home and office. They have a strong missions program.
- ABWE (Across Borders for World Evangelism)
 We continue to serve with this dedicated group of servants on their board of directors.
- Life Action
 Being a part of this revival ministry encourages our hearts to see God working in local churches across Canada.
- British Columbia

 Nov. 6-15 we traveled over

Nov. 6-15 we traveled over 3,000 km visiting incredible partners of SGA. The window of good weather allowed us to make every appointment. The sun really does shine in B.C.!



FUTURE PLANS

Work Team

We have at least two locations where we could use a team to assist our partners. It would be so beneficial for everyone to set this in motion. Would you pray for this to become a reality?

One is a missionary pastor's family with 7 children who need indoor plumbing with an addition to their older home. The footings are already in place.

The second is a missionary pastor living in New Moscow who would like to construct a home to share with another family. The cost of ownership anywhere near Moscow is almost prohibitive. Therefore, 2 families want to divide the cost of a home.

January

We have been invited to serve at Sunnybreeze Christian Fellowship in Florida with our snowbirds once again. I preach each week and serve as their onsight pastor. Many new friendships have developed.

February

Several speaking opportunities will be fulfilled in Ontario and we will be attending a SGA-US board meeting.

March

A trip is planned to visit our missionary pastors in Russia and Ukraine with one of our new board members.

April

The SGA International Directors meetings are planned to be held in Israel. We have directors in Canada, the United States, England, Australia and New Zealand who come together for communication and vision casting. This happens every other year.



SHARING THE GOSPEL ◆ EQUIPPING THE CHURCH ◆ HELPING THE FORGOTTEN

